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MEMORANDUM AND ORDER RULING ON REMAND ISSUES

Background

On 0ctober 31, 1984, the Appeal Board issued its Decision

(ALAB-788) on appeals from our Partial Initial Decision (PID) of

September 21, 1983, LBP-83-57, 18 NRC 445. I The Appeal Board decided

essentially all issues on appeal in favor of the Applicant, Long Island

Lighting Company (LILCO). However, it remanded three matters, which it

1In that PID we had found in favor of the Applicant on virtually
all of the issues before us for decision, and we found that the pendency
of the issues not decided in LILC0's favor would not prevent the
issuance of a low power license (up to 5% of rated power) if and when
problems regarding onsite emergency power sources were resolved.
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qualification; or (2) inform and satisfy the Staff that no such

equipment existed. O In effect, we asked the Staff to confirm that
~

LILC0 had adequately fulfilled this requirement.

The Appeal Board agreed with us that the LILC0 and Staff testimony

regarding the effect of Shoreham's design philosophy had not been

effectively undermined, 9 that there was support in the record for our

finding that there would be little or no 50.49(b)(2) equipment at

Shoreham, 10 and that the delegation to the Staff of the authority to

confirm that LILC0 has either upgraded or properly isolated

nonsafety-related equipment, so that none falls within the 50.49(b)(2)

category, was not improper.11 However, the Appeal Board noted that, as

to the potential.small number of heretofore unidentified 50.49(b)(2)
.

items which might have to be included in the qualifications program, the

County, "would be entitled to address" any efforts by LILC0 to justify

interim operations prior to full environmental qualification (or,

presumably, possible isolation). The Appeal Board then noted an

ambiguity in the record: in a letter to the parties last August the

Staff indicated that LILC0 had submitted any necessary identification of

,

83.at544.
9ALA8-788, slip op, at 102.
10 Id. at 103.
Ilg.at104.
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conference ~, told us that its consultants were unavailable to analyze the

pertinent Staff documents due to other commitments, but that they would

be able tc perform their analysis by December 7,1984, which would allow

the' County to decide whether to file specific significant issues with

bases for challenging the two studies by December 11.

We expected something more from-the County at this point than a

mere plea for additional time to examine the issue. As we have noted

above, the relevant NRC Staff evaluation has been in Suffolk County's

hands for over a year, and the bulk of LILC0's studies and information

has been in Saffolk County's hands for over two years. Furthermore, the

County has been on specific renewed notice as to the need to focus 'on 1

this particular issue. The Appeal Board issued its Decision on

October 31, 1984, three weeks in advance of our ccnference of parties.

Moreover, the County's attention was directed to the studies and SSER 4

by other parties by November 9,1984.- It seems to us that by this time

~ the County fairly could be charged with a failure to come forward with a
4

specific well-based issue challenging the two studies.

Nevertheless, albeit laboring under a significant factual

misimpression on' the existence of the studies due to the parties'

failure to notify it, the Appeal Board did remand the matter so as to

apparently afford the County a recent opportunity to come forward with ~ 1

some substantive challenge to the two A-47 studies. LILCO's argument is, in
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necessary. LILC0 and NRC Staff answers to the admissibility of any such

issues shall be received by December 18 and 21, respectively. The

parties were directed to conduct negotiations to attempt to settle, or

to at least narrow and mutually understand, any proposed contentions.

The parties were also encouraged to outline what evidence might be put

forward at a hearing, and whetner other procedural steps, such as

further discovery or summary disposition motions, would be appropriate.

'See Tr. 27,075-79.

Effect of Remand on Issuance of a low Power License

On October 29, 1984, another Licensing Board (the " Miller Board")

issued a decision authorizing low power testing, up to 5% of rated

power, for Shoreham. 32 LILC0 had applied for an exemption to the

requirement that a fully-qualified source of onsite emergency power be

in place, and had provided an additional "offsite" emergency power

configuration as further protection for the public health and safety.

Upon analysis of the safety and equitable issues bearing upon the

exemption request, the Miller Board granted the exemption, and pursuant

to Commission directive transmitted it to the Commission for immediate

effectiveness review.

32Long Island Lighting Company (Shoreham Nuclear Power Station,
Unit 1), LBP-84-45, 20 NRC ,(October 29,1984).
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operated at any power level, prior to this generic resolution of issue

A-47," 45 it is apparent that risk to public health and safety from low

power operations should be slight. Indeed, our present analysis leads

to the result tlat possible_ future operation of Shoreham at higher power j
levels should not be affected by the remanded issues, unless, of course,

new information is raised during any future remand proceedings

supporting a finding that a serious control systas interaction has been

discovered,

t

In addition, it is noteworthy that LILCO, over two years ago,
46proceeded in good faith to complete and submit the two studies in

question, well in advance of possible operation of Shoreham, as it had

promised to do in the record before us. 47 Likewise, the NRC Staff

acted in good faith in issuing its safety evaluation of the studies well

in advance of any fuel loading.

Other equities pertinent to issuance of a low power license for

Shoreham were examined in detail in the Miller Board's Initial Decision

|

45
Szukiewicz affidavit, 18; Staff's Report, at 4.

46See Midland, ALAB-458, g ora, 7 NRC'at 170-72.
47LBP-83-57, 18 NRC at 552, 555, and unpublished slip opinion

findings J-84 to J-91 (slip. op. at 492-95).
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